
 
 
 

 

TO: James L. App, City Manager 
 
FROM: Doug Monn, Interim Public Works Director 
 
SUBJECT: Award Contract to Update the City’s 1976 Storm Drain Master Plan 
 
DATE: December 20, 2005 
 
 
NEEDS: For the City Council to award a contract to update the City’s 1976 Storm Drain Master 

Plan. 
  
FACTS: 1. On March 3, 2005, the City issued a Request for Proposal (RFP) to update the City’s 

1976 Storm Drain Master Plan.  
 
 2. Two firms responded to the City’s request. Attached for Council’s review is a 

summary of the proposals received. 
  
 3. In June 2005, the CIP budget was adopted and an appropriation of $292,300 was 

made to update the Master Plan. 
 

4. On September 6, 2005, an Ad Hoc Committee (Councilmen Strong & Nemeth) was 
formed to assist staff in reviewing the proposals received. 

 
5. On November 22, 2005, the Ad Hoc Committee met with Schaaf & Wheeler 

personnel.  
 

6. The Committee concluded that the proposal submitted by Schaaf & Wheeler was 
the most complete and comprehensive proposal, demonstrating the most experience 
in updating a municipality’s Storm Drain Master Plan.  

 
ANALYSIS 
AND 
CONCLUSION:  Schaaf & Wheeler has submitted the attached Scope of Work and fee proposal to 

update the City’s Storm Drain Master Plan. 
 
 
POLICY 
REFERENCE: Adopted Capital Improvement Program 
 
 
FISCAL 
IMPACT: As stated, the CIP budget adopted in June 2005 appropriated $292,300 to update 

the Master Plan. 
 
 
OPTIONS: a. That the City Council authorize the City Manager to execute a contract with Schaaf 

& Wheeler to update the City’s Storm Drain Master Plan in the amount of $194,978. 
 
 b. Amend, modify, or reject the above option. 
 
Attachments  

1) Budget 
2) Scope of Work and Fees 
3) Review of Proposals Memo 
























